2009 Phyllis L. Tubbs Service Award

Pat Zehr, Jasper High School

In 1975-76 the ICGSA Executive Board established this award to be given to honor an ICGSA member who has served girls’ athletics for several years.  The recipient should have been or is an active member of ICGSA, and has established longevity through several years of service to girls’ athletics and the association.  In 2002-03 the Executive Board named this award the Phyllis L. Tubbs Service Award.
When you think of female coaches that were in on the ground floor of girls’ athletics in the early 1970’s one name that pops into your head is Pat Zehr, Jasper High School.  She was a head coach of two sports – volleyball and track – for 25 years at Jasper that paved the way for IHSAA competitive sports for female athletes in Indiana.  Pat’s coaching accomplishments in those two sports at Jasper High School are phenomenal.   In the sport of volleyball her teams won 10 conference, 21 sectional, 13 regional, and 3 semi state championships and was the state runner-up in 1991.  Numerous athletes won all state and academic all state honors as well as all conference honors, and she closed out her volleyball career with a record of 600-128.  She was honored as the District Volleyball Coach of the Year five times, the State Coach of the Year in 1991, and was the ICGSA South All Star Volleyball Coach in 1991 and 1993.  As an active member of ICGSA she served on our volleyball committee and as a member of the volleyball polling committee for a number of years.  She was as successful in track with a record of 230-65 that included 10 sectional and 14 conference championships, 76 state finalists and one state champion.  As in volleyball many of her track athletes earned conference and all state honors.
More importantly is the influence and positive motivation that she had on her players – so much so that several of them have pursued careers in education and coaching.  They, too, have been members of ICGSA.  One of her former players, who is now teaching at Jasper, described Pat’s qualities as being a tremendous motivator, full of enthusiasm, and full of faith in her players. She was an intense competitor and expected excellence of not only herself but her athletes as well.  When she had to discipline athletes, it was in a fair manner, and after the punishment was served, she was totally forgiving.  Another former player, who is also now teaching at Jasper, indicated that Pat was responsible for teaching her how to coach the sport.  She credits her successes in coaching to having Pat as a mentor and teaching her all the vital elements of coaching that cannot be learned from books, conferences, or video tapes.  Both of those persons are here this evening along with other friends and family to help us honor Pat.
As you can see it was more than the wins and losses that Pat passed on to future generations in girls sports in southern Indiana.  Through her leadership, wisdom, dedication, and positive influence on her athletes at Jasper High School and fellow coaches in ICGSA she has promoted athletics for female athletes for years to come in Indiana.  You can understand why she is loved and respected by her former athletes.
On behalf of the ICGSA Executive Board, please join me as we honor Pat Zehr, retired coach and teacher from Jasper High School, as our 2009 Phyllis L. Tubbs Service Award winner.
